W.16.a



## PETER SORENSON

Lane County Commissioner South Eugene District Peter.SORENSON@co.lane.or.us

February 9, 2005

WP bc/ps/05010/M

Honorable Anna Morrison Chair, Lane County Board of Commissioners 125 East 8th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401

Dear Ms. Morrison:

I am writing about an issue that I'd like the Board to discuss under "Correspondence to the Board" at an upcoming Board meeting.

Lane County's Mental Health Building has a large parking lot and it's very near to the University of Oregon's Autzen Stadium. During football games, our lot is being used for parking. The issue, for me, is: who should handle the parking?

Mental Health consumer groups should handle the parking. I think the Board should provide appropriate "Board direction" on this topic.

Pete Sorenson

Very truly yours,

Lane County Commissioner

South Eugene District

PS:md